Monthly Board Meeting
PARTRIDGE TOWNSHIP
December 14, 2022

Chairman, Matt Klocke called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Those present were Laurie Jorgensen,
David Durheim, Matt Klocke and Anne Stitt, Ovid Jensen attended by Zoom. The Pledge of Allegiance
was recited. Minutes of the last Board Meeting were read. Matt asked if any objections or corrections to
the minutes, none being stated they were approved as read. Treasurer’s report was read. Beginning
balance $320,095.84 the receipts totaled $44,936.30 and disbursements of $8,249.20, to bring our ending
balance to $356, 782.94. Matt asked if there are any objections or corrections to the treasurer’s report,
none being stated, treasurer’s report was approved as read. Claims to be paid tonight are 7819-7842. 7829
was voided.

Old Business:

¢ David Durheim talked to Robert’s Excavating and he said they were going to get on the brushing,

e  Ovid talked to Kathy Morris, City of Askov Clerk and they are looking for a sales contract for the
Town Hall building. The Clerk will get that over to Kathy.

®  The Clerk spoke to Jane Brown, former Hospital Board Member, she said it is important to have
someone on there as they do give direction as to medical needs in the area, such as Mental Health,
etc. The Board will keep the posting up in the hopes of finding someone interested in serving.

New Business:

e Discussion held on the Land Use Permit, it was decided that there should be a time limit placed on
it, good for one year from approval. It was decided to remove seasonal and New Primary
Residence from application. There was also a discussion about adding penalty fees for those that
do not get a building permit prior to the project starting. Right now they get charged the permit
fee, plus any admin fees and postage costs in addition. The penalty fee would be in addition to
that to encourage people to follow the Zoning Ordinance requirements for the Township.

e Resolution N0.2022-04 — A Resolution to Elect the standard allowance available under the
revenue loss provision of the Coronavirus local fiscal recovery fund established under the
American Rescue Plan Act was adopted by a vote of 3-0.

e Discussion was held on a nuisance ordinance, David is going to contact some other townships, and
then the Sheriff and County Attorney’s office to see about help with enforcement.

Meeting adjourned by Chairman, Matt at 8:33 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by,
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Anne Stitt, Clerk






